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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, [ am pleased to welcome you to the 2015 Dixie
Youth Baseball World Series.

It’s a great day in South Carolina when fans gather for an exciting week of America’s favorite
pastime. These players and coaches have worked hard to develop the special talents of each
individual and incorporate them into a winning season for their program. Their dedication to the
sport, along with the encouragement and support of family and friends, contributes to every
victory on the field. With their commitment to self-discipline and cooperation, all of these
athletes are champions.

Michael and I hope everybody has an awesome time at the Dixie Youth World Series, and we
wish the best of luck to all of the teams. God bless.




